
Dear friends, 

Greetings~ 

We hope you are tasting God’s goodness in every area of your life while all of us are still 

living in this long period of pandemic. The uncertainty this pandemic has added to our 

already uncertain life made our future much foggier. It also has affected ministry of the 

church in various ways.  

After returning from Hong Kong last year, Jiyeon and I have been looking forward to 

embarking in our new ministry in Thailand. Finally and thankfully, we are able to leave for 

Thailand.  We believe it’s right time to leave that God has appointed even though we might 

think it took so long to depart.  Everything for preparation went smoothly. We are going to 

take off in a few days. We are going to serve as mission co-workers at McGilvary College of 

Divinity, Payap University, in Chiang Mai. For the first year, we are going to learn Thai. It 

must be challenging to learn a new language, but we are very much excited. Please pray for 

us that we can find an excellent language teacher and God give us wisdom and strength in 

learning Thai. We also ask you to pray that we can smoothly adjust to a new environment 

and to hot weather. One mission co-worker couple who served in Thai joked that there are 

only three seasons in Thailand; hot, very hot, and real hot seasons. Wow, we prefer to hot 

weather rather than cold weather, but not that hot. Fortunately, it seems to reach the final 

stage of ‘real hot’ season when we get there. Then we have some time to get prepared for 

the next ‘real hot’ season.  

We are greatly thankful for words of encouragements we received while we are staying in 

the USA. All of your words and smiles will be remained in our hearts and will support us. We 

thank you for your heartfelt prayers. We ask you to continue to walk with us in this ministry 

in Thailand. We hope you stay safe and healthy and enjoy God’s presence in every moment 

of your life.  

“Now may the Lord of peace himself give you peace at all times in every way. The Lord be 

with you all.” (2 Thessalonians 3:16, ESV) 

In Grace of our Lord, 

Myoung Ho and Ji Yeon 

 

 


